
Scrutiny 2023/24- Executive officers final report 

This report details our executive officer team this year (2023/24) and their 
progressions, as well as what they have passed onto the next officer team. Before I 
talk about our executive officers many achievements this year, I would like to thank 
them all for their dedication to improving our experience as students at the University 
of Leicester. Without these officers’ dedication to their roles, we would not have seen 
progressions like the introduction of monthly gym memberships making fitness more 
accessible to all, the implementation of fees and income onto university campus, and 
the highest recorded turn out for SU elections (in terms of both voters and 
candidates) to name a few. Many of the initiatives inspired by officers’ own 
experiences demonstrate how they are using their own voice for the benefit of 
others. 

Joe Hyett (Sports officer 2023/24) 

Joe has made impressive progress during his time as Sports Officer 2023/24. His 
initiatives hit the nail on the head within and outside of his remit showing how 
dedicated he is to his position. Joe made an immediately strong start to the role by 
implementing a physiotherapy treatment centre for students and staff. 

Joe’s undeniable passion for the role is reflected in the stellar effort he has put into 
projects like getting affordable KUKRI sport kits for Team Leicester and the ‘Jack 
and Joe Give it a Go series’. As referenced in my previous report, Joe has gone 
above and beyond to meet the points of his manifesto and deliver outside of his remit 
with the ‘O2 bans end exclusion policy’ which is set to launch in September 2024 
with a card scanning scheme to ensure the safety of students at the O2. Joe 
facilitated a great Parasport awareness campaign with the involvement of alumni as 
well as the ‘Sports Person of the Month’ to celebrate the achievements of Team 
Leicester. A notable achievement is the implementation of a monthly university gym 
membership which not only offers flexibility but increases accessibility for those 
getting involved with fitness at the university. 

Joes’ influence on sport this year has been outstanding: he has invariably prioritised 
providing for his cohort and his interaction with students should be used as an 
example of outstanding representation, notably his use of social media to engage 
students. Joe’s performance has been exemplary. 

It should be noted that Archie, Jack, and Joe delivered a fantastic Movember 
campaign together and raised over £10,400. Their dedication and enthusiasm is 
admirable and should be used as an incredible example for any individual wishing to 
do good for their community. 

This year’s officers have exceeded expectations to provide for the students they 
represent, and I hope their work continues to inspire and motivate the people around 
them as they have this year. All of the Executive Officers have contributed largely to 
the advancement of our Students’ Union: their incredibly hard work must not go 
unnoticed. Each officer has individually created an environment where students can 
flourish and receive the help they need from our SU within the university. If you have 
any questions about this report, please contact vb154@student.le.ac.uk 
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